
From: Haltiwanger, Katherine <KatherineHaltiwanger@gov.sc.gov>
To: Pisarik, Holly <HollyPisarik@gov.sc.gov>
CC: Smith, Austin <AustinSmith@gov.sc.gov>

Patel, Swati <SwatiPatel@gov.sc.gov>
Date: 5/12/2016 2:09:54 PM

Subject: EO

The Governor would like to do an EO asking all Cabinet Agencies to do an internal audit on their cell phones, 
e-mails, landlines, and phone lines.  She met with Marcia on Monday and Marcia is aware of this; I staffed the 
meeting and sure you will have questions.  This is a cost-savings exercise.
 
Thanks,
Katherine
 
Katherine Haltiwanger
Deputy Chief of Staff-Operations
Governor Nikki R. Haley
1205 Pendleton Street
Columbia, SC 29201
direct: 803.734.5150
fax: 803.734.5167
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